


MEMORANDUM
CITY STANDARD APPROVAL

TO: Hugh Dunkley, Chief Financial Officer

FROM: Samuel Metott. Director, Parks and Recrea
THROUGH: Amy Hanson. Assistant Director, Parks and Recreation
SUBJECT: Vermont Systems

DATE: October 12, 2023

Background: Vermont Systems has been the provider of RecTrac's registration platform and hosting for Parks
and Recreation since 2002. In 2018, needing additional products, services, and upgrades to the system the City
utilized a contract with Deerfield Beach and entered into a Master Services Agreement through 2020. for the
past three (3) years we have had no contract with Vermont Systems and have continued services utilizing the
guidelines of the City’s Sole Source. It is in the best interest of the City to remain with RecTrac.

Justification: Per the Purchasing Procedures Manual (PPM), certain purchases are specifically exempt from the

competitive processes. Exemption 4.B.xi.
“On-going maintenance and support of existing software/hardware, equipment, whereby the initial
purchase was made through a competitive method”.

In addition, RecTrac is the current Park and Recreation platform which manages all activity registrations, rentals,
payments, and activities calendar. The costs involved to change the system after decades of use, train staff, and
implement 3 new system would be thousands of dollars and many months. Any potential change would also
impact the level of service as it would entail loss of data and reduced services to patrons.
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